
HRCA Meeting Minutes November 17, 2011 
 

Call to order at 6:00 P.M. 
 

Present: Bette Secord, Pat Horton, Ginny Lewis, Susan Clark, Mary Lou 
Braun, Pam Bjerke, Van Lewis HRMD advisor 

Absent: Lana Gutnick 
Guest: Josie Spencer 
 

Meeting minutes of July 12 were approved 
 

Unfinished business: 
• Metro Matters:  

1. Bette has written two articles concerning golf ball damage. 
2. Van is still working on real estate site and should be ready 

by Jan 2012. 
3. Bev Brown, the Neighborhood Watch Coordinator is writing a 

column on safety 
New Business: 

• Budget for HRCA for 2012 to be given to the Metro Board is as 
follows:  Communications: The Metro Matters has been reduced 
from 24 to 16 pages to reduce cost of $400.00 per month 

• A campaign is in progress to encourage on line subscriptions as 
an alternative to mailed subscriptions.  

• Website management cost to be shared with UAHR 
 
Social functions: This item in budget to be put on hold until spring 

pending Metro District decisions. 
 

Special programs and Projects: 
• Friends of the Fairway: Much discussion on this program and 

again decided to put on hold until we know more about Metro 
District decisions. One choice could be to acknowledge 
participants and have pictures featured in in Metro Matters. in lieu 
of monetary rewards. 

• Projects: An idea was given about having a recycle day for 
community of chemicals or electronics. 

• Community Educational and Informational Speakers funding will 
not be requested for 2012. 

 
Meeting adjourned 6:50 P.M. 


